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WALLINGTON Primary School 
NEWSLETTER 

Acting Principal:  Glen Lauder  School Council President: James Watson 

Prep Transition  
It was great to see most of the new Preps yesterday. It looks like 
we are going to have another great group of kids starting at 
Wallington PS. They had a wonderful time playing with the        
different activities that Miss Norris and Mrs Moore had put out for 
them. We are really looking forward to getting to know them over 
the next few sessions.  
 

Meagan Burch Concert 
Congratulations to all the Wallington students, Matilda, Alex, Griff, 
Ollie, Matilda, Lola, Charlie, Will, Lucy and Sienna that took part in 
the end of year Meagan Burch Tuition Concert. All reports were 
that you did a fantastic job and were wonderful representatives 
for the school.  
 

Melbourne Cup Day – Tuesday 7th November  
This is NOT a Pupil Free Day, school will operate as normal. 
 

Lost Property  
We seem to accumulate lost items at a rapid pace. Often we are 
able to return uniform items because they have the students 
name clearly labelled on the garment. On other occasions           
however, we are unable to track down the owner because there is 
no name clearly displayed. When this happens the lost items are 
stored near the office area and you are welcome to come along 
and check at any time if your child has lost something. I do        
recommend that all garments are labelled to avoid the inconven-
ience of being without a uniform for an extended period of time 
or even worse losing it completely. 
 

Reluctant readers – how to help 
In the middle years of school, some children (often boys) may lose interest in reading. 
‘Reluctant readers’ may struggle with reading, not show any interest in reading or 
simply refuse to read independently. If this sounds like your child, here are some 
ideas to help you turn your reluctant reader into an enthusiastic bookworm! 

PRINCIPAL NEWS 

Term 4 Calendar Events 

Wed 8th Nov  Prep Orientation 

Wed 15th Nov  Prep Orientation 

Fri 3rd Nov   Yr 6 Photos 

Wed 8th Nov  Strawberry Fair Meeting 7pm 

Thu 9th Nov  Childrens Fair 

      Parents & Friends Meeting 

Fri 10th Nov  Remembrance Day Service 

Wed 15th Nov  School Council 

Wed 22nd Nov  Yr 6 Disco 

Mon 20th Nov  P-3 Swimming Commences 

Mon 4th Dec  Curriculum Day (Report Writing) 

Thu 7th Dec  Parent Helpers Morning Tea 

      Special Christmas Lunch 

Fri 15th Dec  Christmas Family Picnic and Bushdance  

Tue 19th Dec  Yr 6 Graduation  

Thu 21st Dec  End of Year Party Day 

Fri 22nd Dec  End of Term 4 Early Dismissal  
 

Future event dates are regularly posted on the school website.  Go to: 
http://www.wallington-ps.vic.edu.au/mevents 
 

2nd November 2017 

Keep it simple 
It’s a great idea to scan through the material your child is reading to check it is at their 
reading level. Making sure their reading material is not too advanced for them will help 
them to enjoy reading and stay engaged. 
Tip: If there are more than 5 words on a page that your child doesn’t know, or isn’t sure 
of, it’s probably too difficult – encourage them to try something else. 
 To increase your reluctant reader’s confidence and motivation for reading, try to find 

‘Hi-Lo’ books (High interest/Low reading level books). Hi-Lo books are exciting and 
engaging for kids, but are carefully written so they can be read easily – making 
reading fun and rewarding for reluctant readers. Talk to your child’s teacher or the 
school/local librarian for some Hi-Lo book recommendations for your child. 

Follow their interests 
 Let your child choose what they want to read. Allowing them to read books, maga-

zines or comics about topics they’re interested in will help encourage them to read. 
 Read and read again. If your child just wants to read the same books over and over 

again, that’s OK! Through repetition, your child will become familiar with the text and 
eventually be able to read it with ease and confidence. This experience of reading 
success can help them to enjoy reading and give them the confidence to give new 
books a try. 

 If other activities such as music, videogames, or sport are your child’s passion, try to 
use them as springboards to their reading. 

 You can find reading material on just about anything at the library. From video game 
guides to super heroes, sports to crafts, libraries have something to cater for every 
interest. 

Make reading fun! 
 Your child is more likely to develop a love of reading when they see it as a fun and 

enjoyable hobby. 
 Most kids enjoy silly things. Try to find books that will make your child laugh, such as 

books of jokes or funny rhymes. 
 Find the book version of the movies and TV shows your child likes, and read them 

together. Talk about the differences between the two versions of the story. Ask your 
child which they like better, and why? 

 If your child likes to learn how to do new things (such as perform a magic trick or 
make a kite), encourage them to find out how by reading about it. 

 Play games! Scrabble or Boggle are particularly good for building vocabulary and 
spelling. Other board games and trading card games are also good, as there is lots 
of written information and instructions to read as you play. 

 If your child is competitive, try a reading challenge with a reward at the end. Tell 
them they can read anything they want but they must read for a certain number of 
minutes (or number of pages) and encourage them to tell you about what they read. 

Mix up the medium 
 Words are everywhere and supporting your child’s reading can be done in a wide 

range of places. Encourage your child to try reading words wherever you see them – 
on household objects, sign posts, newspapers or on the bus. 

 Encourage your child to explore a range of different reading materials such as graph-
ic novels or manga (just make sure it’s age appropriate!), audiobooks, e-books, 
magazines, instruction manuals – anything with words that your child would find 
interesting. 

 Your child could even improve their reading and comprehension skills by keeping a 
diary or a journal to jot down their thoughts and ideas at the end of the day. You don’t 
need a diary to do this, any old notepad will do. 

Read together 
 When you enjoy or have a passion for reading, your child will be more likely to enjoy 

it as well. Let your child see you reading and talk to them about the things you read. 
 Despite knowing how to read, your child will still love to hear you read to them. Your 

child will benefit from having you sit down with them and read a chapter from their 
favourite book. 

 Reading aloud can make reading a fun, social activity. You could encourage your 
child to read to you and follow it up by asking them questions about their reading 
material. For example, questions like “What did you think of that ending?” and “What 
do you like most about that character?” will help with their language and reading 
comprehension. 

 You can also try taking turns reading sentences or pages of the same book to each 
other. 

 Look up information in cook books, instruction manuals, phone books, atlases,  
dictionaries or on the internet together with your child – this can help show your 
reluctant reader how useful reading can be. 

 

Get help if you’re worried 
If you’re worried about your child’s reading ability or reluctance to read, contact their 
teacher. They will be able to work with your child at school as well as suggest other 
activities or resources you could try at home to help your reluctant reader become a 
bookworm. 
This article is reproduced from Learning Potential, a product of the Australian Govern-
ment Department of Education and Training. For more great articles                         
visit www.learningpotential.gov.au and download the app 

http://www.readingrockets.org/books/aboutkids#hilo
http://www.learningpotential.gov.au/
http://www.learningpotential.gov.au/


PARENTS  & FRIENDS 
 

 
 

 

Charity Christmas Appeal  
This year P&F have chosen to support local charity 
ñGeelong Mumsò for our Christmas charity appeal (see 
notice below). 
Items in need for donation are summer items such as    
sunscreen and toiletries, hats, rashies and towels.  
Girls clothes ages 5-6. 
Other items also accepted are: all sizes of children's 
clothes.  
Items can be new or in good used condition 
Please place all items in the box at the office during the 
month of November. 
 

Next Meeting 
The next P&F meeting is on Thursday 9

th
 November 

9.15am at The Paddock Caf®. 
All welcome to come along for a coffee and chat to finalise 
the rest of the yearôs P&F events. 

 
 

Star of the Week  

 

Prep  

Duckett  

PIPPI N 
For your enthusiasm and positive attitude towards 

everything you do in the classroom. 

MAVERICK M 
For working hard to improve your Reading         

Strategies.  You are checking if the words look 
right and sound right. 

 

Prep  

Norris  

MADDIE R 
For successfully completing the 2017 Victorian 
Premiers Reading Challenge.  What a fabulous 

effort. Well done! 

 

12M 

Moore  

RJ C 
For being an enthusiastic learner, showing his 

commitment to improving his reading skills.  It is 

great to see your confidence growing!  Well done, 

RJ and keep up the great effort! 

 

3/4O 

OõBrien 

ABI M 
For demonstrating a positive attitude towards all 

areas of your learning.  It has been great seeing 

your confidence grow.  Well done Abi, keep 

working hard! 

 

5K 

King  

TEAGAN Z 
For making the Victorian State titles in athletics 
and putting in a magnificent effort under trying 

conditions.  Congratulations Teagan. 

GRACE B 
For the wonderful effort you have put into       

completing your Civics project work, both at home 
and at school.  Well done Grace.   

 

6L 

Lennon  

WILL D 
For fluency with his multiplication tables and     

related division facts and the ability to use them 

efficiently and effectively in problem solving.     

Excellent effort Will.  Well done! 

 
 
 

4øüô õþā ð 3ÿāøýö #ûôðýˉ  

)õ ĈþĄ ÷ðąô ðýĈ ăþĈĂ þā øăôüĂ ă÷ðă ĈþĄā ò÷øûó ýþ ûþýöôā 
ĆðýăĂʿ ă÷ôý óþýðăô øă ăþ ă÷ô #÷øûóāôýĂˑ &ðøā яýó (ðýó 3÷þÿ˅ 
!ûû üþýôĈ Ćøûû öþ ăþ 7ðûûøýöăþýĂˑ 7þāûó 6øĂøþý 3ÿþýĂþā 
#÷øûóʿ *ðòúûĈý˅  0ûôðĂô ÿĄă óþýðăôó øăôü øý ă÷ô ñþć ðă ă÷ô 
õāþýă þɰòô˅  4÷ðýú ĈþĄ øý ðóąðýòô õþā òþýăāøñĄăøýö ăþ ă÷ô 
0āôÿĂ Ă÷þÿˉ   

%üøûĈ ðýó #ûðøā 

Wallington P&F 2017  
Christmas Charity Drive 

 

        This year P&F have chosen to 

     support local Charity  

        ñGeelong Mumsò for our   

       Christmas Charity Appeal 

       www.geelongmums.org 
 

Geelong mums are a volunteer-powered organisation 

based in South Geelong.  They rehome new and      

pre-loved baby goods and nursery equipment to      

families in need.  They believe that by reusing and 

recycling much-loved babiesô and childrenôs gear,  

we not only share the joy of motherhood with each 

other, but we save the earthôs precious resources too. 
 

 
Christmas Tree  

Decorating Project 
Geelong 

 
Our beautiful  

Christmas tree has 
been completed and 
will be displayed at  
Lt Malop Street from 
22 November until 

Christmas.  
Thank you to all  

students who  
participated in this 

project and             
especially to Mrs 
OõBrien for making 

it happen!  
 
 


